Carnesville City Council
March 25, 2025
Called Meeting

Minutes

Call to Order: 5:30pm
Pledge to the Flag
Invocation

Attending: Mayor Missy Holbrook; Council Members Sherri Cheek, Gabbie McFarlin, Mike Barrett
and Wesley Dove; City Clerk; Karen Little. See sign in sheet for visitors.

McFarlin made a motion to approve the amended agenda, adding the following 2 items: water/sewer
mapping and fire department purchase. Barrett seconded and motion passed unanimously.

Barrett made a motion to approve March 4 minutes. Cheek seconded and motion passed
unanimously.

Cheek made a motion to approve the cost and move forward with the relocation of the CES
playground equipment and metal pavilion given to the city by the Franklin Co School System.
McFarlin seconded and motion passed unanimously.

McFarlin made a motion to accept the quote from Gibson Contracting Services LLC to replace the
bridge decking at the city park. Dove seconded and motion passed unanimously.

Barrett made a motion to approve a request by the fire department to purchase new extrication
equipment with SPLOST funds at the approximate cost of $23,600.00. Dove seconded and motion
passed unanimously.

Dove made a motion to approve the proposal from GMRC for mapping of water and sewer system to
be paid with SPLOST funds. Cheek seconded and motion passed unanimously.

Barrett made a motion to approve the purchase of a 3 bay swing set (6 swings) with shade, for the
splashpad area of the park at the approximate cost of $25,000.00 in SPLOST funds. McFarlin
seconded and motion passed unanimously.

The first reading of the ordinance granting variance with condition to Lula Capital LLC was given by
the City Admin Consultant, Gary Fesperman.



Council discussed the upcoming planning and zoning training, tentatively set for April 9t" from
1:00pm —5:00pm. Discussion also included the need to have an additional member on the P & Z
Board.

The April 1, 2025 meeting is canceled.

No work session is scheduled for April.

Dove made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:46pm. Cheek seconded and motion passed
unanimously.

Missy Holbrook, Mayor Karen Little, City Clerk



